Knights of Columbus –St Margaret Mary Council 9553

General Meeting – Tuesday February 20, 2007



· Meeting was called to order by Grand Knight Garry Thomas at 7:30 p.m.

· Warden’s report –Paul Stacey

· Lord’s Prayer, O Canada / Open Ode.

· Roll Call of Officers: Recorder- Rick Moore

	Chaplain – Father Philippe 
	Present
	Grand Knight –Garry Thomas
	Present

	Deputy Grand Knight – Bruce Coughlan
	Present
	Chancellor – Don Benassi
	Absent

	Warden – Paul Stacey
	Present
	Treasurer – Salvador Gulles
	Present

	Recorder – Rick Moore
	Present
	Advocate – Bob Chwalyk
	Absent

	Inside Guard –Campbell McDonald
	Absent
	Inside Guard – Angelo Venditti
	Present

	Outside Guard – Peter McAllister
	Absent
	Outside Guard – Elio Beradi
	Absent

	Trustee 3 year- Fred Koops
	Present
	Trustee 2 year – Rick Abanador
	Absent

	Trustee 1 year – Jim Hannam
	Present
	Financial Secretary –Hernando Lopez
	Present


Guest Speakers- Victorian Order of Nurses Hamilton

· Michelle and Sharlene presented an overview of the three main services available at the local V.O.N.

· Caregiver Support and Adult Day Programs provide caregiver support for people with Alzheimers Disease.

· Volunteer Services are available in many areas ie: Bereavement, Congregate dining, Hospice services, Meals on Wheels, Shopping by Bus, Smart in home exercise program, Tele-touch, volunteer –assisted transportation and volunteer visiting service.

· Nursing Services includes Visiting Nurses, Palliative Care Nursing, Foot Care Program, Health Intervention to Prevent Homelessness, Workplace Immunization Flu shots.

· Council 9553 will prepare a motion to make a donation to the VON at the next Executive meeting.

Grand Knights Report: Garry Thomas

· New first-degree member Chris Zimmerman was introduced and welcomed by the Council.  Chris is the Son-In-Law of Angelo Venditti.

· Meeting minutes from the January 16th, 2006 meeting were read, motion to carry by Brother Mario Salvatore, seconded by Brother Bruce Coughlan- Carried.

· Unfortunately, the car used at Limeridge Mall was damaged and the Council 9553 is responsible for repairs of $713.40.  There was no insurance on the car and therefore the bill was paid from the General Account.  Funds from the Golf Tournament Parking arrived in time to cover the balance.

· The procedure for handling payment of bills has improved, but further action is required by the Council to pay outstanding bills promptly.  All Executives are expected to attend the monthly Executive meeting as well as the General meeting.

· The Pancake Breakfast on Sunday February 18 was successful.  The Grand Knight thanked Brother Paul Simpson for organizing the breakfast and to all Knights that helped with ticket sales and preparation.  The total sales were $672.00 - $572.45 expenses = a profit of $99.55.  The Charity account received $90.00 and the general account received $9.55.

· The council received a thank you letter from the Paquette family.

· A letter on new member recruitment was read to the Council from State Deputy Nat Gallo.  The State Deputy reported that 154 of the 173 councils had no new members as of February 6, 2007.  Every council has a responsibility to recruit new members especially in the 125th anniversary year of the Knights.

· “Children in Need” are organizing a Fund raising Golf Tournament Thursday June 28, 2007 at Glendale Golf and Country Club – tickets are $100 each includes cart, lunch, door prizes and 18 holes of golf.

· ‘Children in Need” evening of Nibbles and Dibs is Friday March 30, 2007 at the Hamilton Filipino Community Center – 1275 King Street East– tickets $10 each

District Deputy Report: Brother John Stewart

· Our new membership quota is six new members in 2007- one to date in February.

· Our new members will be reminded of the Shining Armour Award requirements through the Financial Secretary. 

· Basket Ball Free Throw events were successful and a good opportunity to recruit new members.

· Founder’s Day is March 29th.  This year -2007 is the 125th anniversary of the Knights of Columbus order.

Financial Secretary Report:  Hernando Lopez

· The Council 9553 had 120 members in February 2007.  Forty-six members have not paid their 2007 dues. Five members are 3 years in arrears, 6 members are 2 years in arrears and 6 members are one year in arrears. One member moved to the USA eight years ago and our council has no forwarding address so that the membership can be transferred.  District Deputy John Stewart recommends that our Financial Secretary contact the Supreme Financial Secretary to resolve the problem.
Treasurer’s Report: Brother Salvador Gulles

· General Account - $ 3110.06

· Charity Account - $ 280.05

· Motion- By Brother Bruce Coughlan and seconded by Brother Jim Hannam to accept the Treasure’s and Financial Secretary reports -Carried.

No reports available from Chancellor, Trustees, 4th Degree or our Chaplain.

Deputy Grand Knights Report: Brother Bruce Coughlan

· The Basketball Free Throw District competition will be held at Bishop Ryan School Saturday February 24 at 9:30 a.m..  Knights that are interested in helping are requested to call Bruce. 

· Past Grand Knight’s dinner will be held at 1454 St. Eugene’s on April 14.  Motion by Br. Angelo Venditti, seconded by Br.Vic Mattachini to send our P.G.K. Mario Salvatore and spouse to the dinner - $100 for the couple.

· Motion by Brother Jim Hannam, seconded by Hernando Lopez to purchase eight additional tickets $25 each, for brother Knights at a cost of $200- carried.  Brother Knights can purchase the second ticket for their spouse.

· Motion by Brother Angelo Venditti, seconded by Br. Jim Hannam to pay $30 each plus gas and meal costs, for the Grand Knight and Past Grand Knight to attend the State Convention.  Alternates for the convention will be Br. Bruce Coughlan and Br. Don Stacey.
New Business:

· The Knights have been asked to pay for a reception after the Stations of the Cross on March 7, 2007 7:00 pm Mass.  The Knights will sponsor coffee and Tim Bits.

Knights of Columbus Car Raffle: Brother Don Stacey

· The 2007 raffle will have seven vehicles, and twelve cash prizes with the draw May 20, 2007.

· Our council has 3500 tickets to sell and we have sold 45% 

· Mountain Plaza mall is scheduled February 26 to March 3, 2007.

Good of the order:

· Our Councils prayers are with Peter McAllister and his daughter in Toronto.

Meeting Adjourned – 9:00 p.m.
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